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TAG on Port Security 
2009 activities report:
· Supported (including the development of the program and speakers) the Tenth Meeting of the CIP Executive Board in Buenos Aires, Argentina in March 2009.

· Created www.safeports.org, a multilingual, interactive clearinghouse on port security information for port authorities and maritime decision makers in the Western Hemisphere. The site features regularly updated port security news from throughout the region, as well as technical information on specific security issues and an interactive discussion forum.

· Reached out to industry and port authorities to recruit Associate Members. 

· Promoted the adoption of the Maritime Safety & Security Information System (MSSIS) and Maritime Domain Awareness (MDA) systems for information sharing among OAS Member States both through Safeports.org and by delivering presentations (USA and Argentina) at the III Ibero-American ISPS Forum in Cartagena, Colombia in September 2009.

· Collaborated with the Pan-American Health Organization (PAHO) to publicize information on protecting public health in the region’s ports on Safeports.org.
· Promoted collaboration with the International Maritime Organization (IMO), leading to the signing of an agreement between the Secretariat General of the OAS and the IMO.

· Reached out to OAS Department of Sustainable Development and American Association of Port Authorities regarding collaboration on disaster preparedness and response in Western Hemisphere ports. Solicited information on disaster contingency planning from Member States and made available information resources on Safeports.org.

· Explored options for employing webinars and teleconferences to facilitate more frequent TAG meetings and discussions.

· Continued discussions with membership to improve the operation efficiency of TAG meetings. 

Justification to continue during 2010-2011:

The Technical Advisory Group on Port Security (TAGPS) had a productive year in 2009, accomplishing many of the goals set out in the 2009-2010 Work Plan. It was particularly successful in developing a Web-based platform for data sharing and collaboration on port security issues, and promoting the adoption of the Maritime Safety & Security Information System (MSSIS) and other Maritime Domain Awareness (MDA) systems throughout the region. It established contact with other institutions such as the Pan American Health Organization that will pave the way for future collaboration.

In early 2010 the TAGPS reached out to the OAS’ Department of Sustainable Development and the American Association of Port Authorities to explore possible avenues for collaboration concerning disaster preparedness and response in the region’s ports. It also solicited information from Member States on contingency planning in their ports, and posted informational resources on its website. Furthermore, the TAGPS secured a presentation on the topic for the CIP Executive Board meeting by a representative of a major shipping company operating in the region. The efforts thus far of the TAGPS on disaster preparedness and response in ports have laid the groundwork for further activities and discussions over the coming year.

Over the past year the TAGPS has worked to engage Member States and recruit Associate Members. It has succeeded on both fronts. The Safeports.org website has given Member States a useful informational tool and forum in which to discuss important issues between physical meetings, as well as to recruit new Associate Members. At our meeting in Panama at least one (possibly more) new Associate Member will be in attendance. This comes after an absence of Associate Members for at least a year. Continued recruitment will be a priority over the coming year.

The development of the Safeports.org website is proving to be a useful tool in maintaining the engagement of Member States during the long periods between meetings. The TAGPS plans to explore ways to increase the site’s utility in facilitating group discussions and activities over the coming year.

The TAGPS’ activities over the past year have produced tangible results. Many of these activities are still ongoing and will require more time. The momentum created over the past year will only make this easier. This new momentum, the ongoing activities and renewed interest from both Member States and Associate Members are justification for the continuation of the TAGPS in 2010-11.

Technical Advisory Group on Port Security:

Proposed Work Plan for 2010-2011:
· Maritime Domain Awareness and information sharing: Continue to promote participation in the Maritime Safety & Security Information System and Virtual Regional Traffic Center of the Americas in the region. Discuss Maritime Domain Awareness (MDA) systems in use in countries throughout the region and their benefits to ports.

· Contingency planning and preparation: Facilitate the exchange of information on planning for natural disasters and other potential security issues.

· International port security standards: Facilitate the exchange of information on the International Organization for Standardization’s certification for security management systems, including those critical for supply chain security (ISO 28000:2007), and the ILO/IMO Code of Practice for Port Security.

· Cooperation with outside institutions: Continue to reach out to and maintain contacts with outside institutions to facilitate cooperation in relevant areas. To include the Pan-American Health Organization, The American Association of Port Authorities and others to be identified.

· Website: Continue to maintain www.safeports.org to provide information on port security issues to Member States and facilitate discussion. Solicit more active participation from Member States.

· Webinars/teleconferences: Use communication technologies such as webinars and teleconferences to remotely host information sessions and discussions on relevant port security topics.

· Associate Members: Recruit new Associate Members from all Member States and encourage their active participation in TAGPS discussions and activities.

· Meeting structure: Continue internal dialogue on the structure and role of TAGPS meetings in order to improve the group’s efficiency and efficacy.

� This report also corresponds to the activities carried out during 2009 by the Subcommittee on Port Security





